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MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE CHARTER TOWNSHIP OF SHELBY SIDEWALK COMMITTEE HELD ON TUESDAY, JANUARY 10, 2012 IN THE BACK OF THE BOARD ROOM, 52700 VAN DYKE, SHELBY TOWNSHIP, MICHIGAN.
The meeting was called to order at 5:01 p.m. by Craig Cowper.

Members Present:
Craig Cowper, Russ Matika, Paul Viar, Brent Freeman, Ray Breederland, Mary Lou Weitzel, Mary Beth Zinn (arrived at 5:07pm)

Member Absent:
None
Also Present:


Tina Vaglica, Township Engineer





Glenn Wynn, Planning Director




Richard Batchelder, 4290 24 Mile Road
 





Roger Favrow, 52641 Seven Oaks Drive





Dennis Oliveri, 52842 Blue Ridge Drive
APPROVAL OF MINUTES

MOTION by Weitzel, supported by Viar, to approve the minutes of the December 13, 2011 meeting as submitted.

Motion carried.
BUSINESS FROM THE FLOOR/VISITOR
Mr. Favrow spoke of the fence issue on 24 Mile Road by Seven Oaks Subdivision.  He mentioned that he had listened to the tape of the December 13th meeting. He indicated that the Seven Oaks subdivision will take care of the snow removal on the sidewalks which front 24 Mile Road.   Mr. Viar questioned if the association pays for snow plowing in the subdivision.  Mr. Favrow stated yes.
Mr. Favrow stated from listening to the tape there were several reasons that the committee seemed to back away from the proposal that the subdivision presented to install dark colored aluminum fencing as a replacement to the chain link.  He mentioned that the Supervisor had already agreed to cutting the high side of the fence and replacing the silver chain link with green.  In his opinion, both of the suggestions were substandard options.  At the November meeting which he attended Ms. Vaglica presented a proposal for a galvanized post/rail at a cost of $3,480.  He felt that this alternative was only marginally better.  He then talked to a fence manufacturer and brought a quote to the committee in the amount of $3,800 to tear down the chain link and install the aluminum fence.   

He stated that if a wooden fence had been installed that this wouldn’t be an issue today.  He would even be satisfied with a small post/rail which is a three-rail fence with posts, with rails fitting into the slits of the posts.  This isn’t as substantial as the normal wooden fences or the metal fencing we have discussed so he hasn’t mentioned this previously to the committee.  
Secondly, in the association’s opinion the chain link was the least expensive and easiest alternative.  They feel it is the most unfriendly and aesthetically displeasing as any fence could be.  

He further passed out pictures to the committee to refresh their memories of what the area looked like prior to the fencing and then now with the fencing.  The fence they proposed would have blended into the area.  They don’t believe this is precedent setting in any way.  This area should have had a pedestrian bridge but it would have been more costly.  This is also the only site that he can think of where there is fencing on two sides of the sidewalk where there is no bridge.   He feels there is a responsibility to maintain a natural setting especially in this area of Shelby where there are beautiful trees and waterways. 

The association believes that $3,800 is a reasonable price to pay to keep the aesthetics of the area in place.  Again, had a wooden fence been an option, we wouldn’t be discussing this today. 

Mr. Favrow mentioned that the Seven Oaks subdivision spent approximately $65,000 four years ago replacing all the sidewalks and overlooks over the water.  The chain link destroys the essence of the view.  
Lastly, in the December meeting it was discussed that perhaps the association would be willing to make up the difference between the $1,400 and the $3,750 bid that was received from the contractor.  The associations answer to that is no.  This is a public sidewalk constructed in an area that forced compromise in placement and fencing because of the culvert and closeness to the road. The Township should maintain complete authority, control and cost.  The cost is small potatoes in the scheme of things in Shelby Township.  

It was mentioned in the last meeting that there is a cyclone fence on Shelby Road between 23 Mile and 24 Mile Road on the west side of the street in a similar situation.  He presented pictures of that site for the committee to review.  This area is wild and unkempt, and you don’t know the fence is there due to the overgrowth of vegetation.  

Finally, trying to blow snow over and through a fence is challenging where space is confined.  Cyclone will make this even more difficult as snow plugs up the holes.  

Mr. Favrow stated we in the subdivision hope that you see that there are logical reasons here for you to reconsider the cyclone fence that is there and go with a more natural and blending look that doesn’t make a statement by itself. 
Mr. Viar would like to know bottom line what the resident’s desire is for that area.  He would like to know how much more money the township will have to spend to get what Mr. Favrow believes the residents would be satisfied with.  Mr. Favrow stated it is the difference between $3,750 which is the bid from the township contractor and $1,400 which is $2,350.  Mr. Viar asked what the total outlay is for the township.  Mr. Favrow stated $3,750.   

Mr. Batchelder questioned what type of fence the association is asking for.  Mr. Cowper gave Mr. Batchelder the bid to review.  
Ms. Weitzel questioned Ms. Vaglica if this is using the township’s contractor.  Ms. Vaglica stated it is using the township’s contractor and the Parks and Recreation Department will receive the existing fence for their use. 

Mr. Matika stated that he stands by his vote from last meeting.  He disagrees with the precedent setting part, without the association putting up any money to make up the difference he still supports cutting down the fence. 

Mr. Breederland stated that he voted against upgrading the fence at the last meeting.  He would agree to cutting the fence down and changing the color, but for the township to take on the additional cost doesn’t seem right to him.

Mr. Favrow feels that it wasn’t right for the township to do what they did in putting up the cyclone fence because it so degregates that whole area.  It’s on top of the road and no other area of Shelby has been done this way.

Further discussion was held regarding the bolts on the guardrail and the Detroit Water Sewer Department marker on the other side of 24 Mile Road where the other cyclone fence was installed in that area and what could be done to correct those issues.
Mr. Batchelder stated that this is an isolated incident.  He lives in this area and can see it from his home.  It is obtrusive.  His recommendation is to correct this situation.

Ms. Weitzel has apprehensions and questioned if the committee can protect itself so that this is not precedent setting.  Mr. Viar stated that the committee would have a chance to vote on any other situation that would come up again should it be similar to this.  

Mr. Wynn stated that every site has a different characteristic and doesn’t think that this would be precedent setting whatsoever.

Ms. Vaglica stated that she will contact Sterling Fence who is our sub-contractor to see if we can eliminate the second fence all together.  

Ms. Weitzel stated if we are to vote on this tonight that the terminology needs to be in place to indicate not to exceed two fences. 
MOTION by Viar, supported by Freeman, to complete the project in the amount of $3,750 and not to exceed two fences.  
Motion carried.
Matika voted nay.

ENGINEER’S REPORT

Ms. Vaglica stated that as soon as we decide on the 2012 Priority list she wants to get started on it right away as it takes a while to get all the required permits. 

She did receive an email from Ted Schoenherr, DPW Director, regarding a drainage issue on a previous project on 25 Mile Road.  Mr. Schoenherr is asking if we can include this in our budget for next year.  She will forward the email to everyone.  
TOWNSHIP PLANNER’S REPORT

Mr. Wynn submitted to the committee the proposed 2012 Priority List for discussion.

OLD BUSINESS

a. 2012 Projects Review

A brief discussion was held regarding the items on the 2012 Priority List submitted by Mr. Wynn.  

#1 – 52930 Dequindre
$31,100
Mr. Viar questioned what this parcel was connected to.  Mr. Wynn stated this is a corner parcel (Palazzolo) but the parcel to the south of that is owned by Nino and Mike Lochirco.  Mr. Wynn stated this connects sidewalks to the north and south that are there already.  Just south of this area is the Macomb Orchard Trail.  

#2 - 6201 25 Mile Road
$6,600

This is a continuation of 25 Mile Road.  This will be a continuation of the sidewalks we just completed in front of Kingsview Apartments.  This will complete the entire gap through to Mound Road.
#3 – N. side of 25 Mile between gas station and Vince & Joes
$7,000

Ms. Weitzel questioned if this parcel is connected to the gas station.  Mr. Wynn stated that this parcel is not connected to the gas station.  

Discussion was held and the committee agreed to eliminate projects 4 & 5.

#4 – 8707 25 Mile Road
$46,800

#5 – 25 and Jewell

$18,900
#6 – 13281 22 Mile
$6,300

Mr. Wynn stated this is near the G & B Plaza west of the Firehouse Restaurant between the entrance of Golden Lakes Subdivision.  There are a couple of gaps here which would give us a lot of bang for the buck in terms of extending the sidewalk.  We will need to obtain the easement for this property.

Discussion was held and the committee agreed to eliminate project 7 as it has been completed.  Mr. Wynn suggested adding parcel 07-23-426-018 from that same area 
#7 - 13249 22 Mile
$6,300

#8 – 8787 22 Mile

$7,000

#9 - 8495 thru 8737 22 Mile
$32,800 is a continuation of project 8.
Ms. Vaglica stated this is the site where the tree was dying due to all the water in that area.   This is an important one.  Mr. Freeman stated that project 8 had already been discussed with going around the berm.  Mr. Wynn stated this could be done since that area is private.  Mr. Freeman stated that the neighbors that they had approached didn’t have any issues with that.  Mr. Wynn stated this is a condo complex, and he doesn’t know how we can get authority.  Mr. Freeman suggested that we approach them with an intent letter; they can attend the meeting and voice their opinions at that time.  

Mr. Wynn stated that project number 9 is the continuing properties from the berm parcel.  
Mr. Cowper stated we should postpone on project 9 to see what answer we get regarding project 8.  

#10 – 8871 22 Mile

$6,300

#11 – 8903 22 Mile

$6,300

#12 – 8945 22 Mile

$6,300

#13 – 8989 22 Mile

$6,300

Mr. Cowper stated projects 10 through 13 will complete the entire subdivision.
#14 – 52370 Dequindre
$8,600

#15 – 2400 Belleview

$16,170

Mr. Wynn stated this project which is at Roberts Elementary ties into project 1.  
#16 – 54180 Dequindre
$10,550

#17 – 6689 25 Mile Road
$37,750

Ms. Vaglica indicated with regard to this site Mr. Schoenherr stated we will have a hard time obtaining easements.  Mr. Cowper stated we should just leave this as a possible project due to the cost and challenge in obtaining the easement.  

Mr. Batchelder mentioned that the property owner is up in age and doesn’t want the responsibility of maintaining the sidewalks especially in the winter.  He proposes that we contact the association of the large subdivision nearby and see if they will agree to plow the snow there when necessary for 4-5 years.  This might get the right-of-way released.  

#18 – 6930 25 Mile Road
$7,000

#19 – 7271 25 Mile Road
$9,300

Ms. Vaglica stated this site was on the list from last year.  We were unable to get an easement but could try again.

#20 – Several houses west of 7-11 north side of 25 Mile, west of Van Dyke $39,200

Mr. Wynn stated that one person owns most of these parcels and several are close to the road.  He believes this area will be developed sometime in the future.  

Mr. Cowper stated if this is zoned commercial then the developer would have to put the sidewalks in.  He thinks this is something the committee should wait on.  

Mr. Viar questioned who could put this list in a priority order.  Mr. Wynn stated that he and Ms. Vaglica could work on it together.   Mr. Wynn stated that he could draft a new list for the next meeting and then the committee could prioritize the projects at that time.

Mr. Wynn stated that he received a call from Mark Davey of Utica Schools and is concerned about the area on the north side of 25 Mile Road west of Mound, between Mound and Bellrose Drive.  The school has received comments from the subdivision as the kids have to cross 25 Mile Road mid-block to access Eisenhower or Malow.  Mr. Davey questioned the feasibility of getting sidewalks there as sidewalks are on the south side.  Mr. Wynn stated there is no right-of-way there at that location, and the houses are very close to the road.  He felt it would be better to have a sidewalk there to cross at the intersection with a signal for children but this would be a big project.  Mr. Wynn is not certain it is practical.  

Mr. Cowper suggested adding this to the list and going from there.  

Mr. Breederland reminded the committee of the area of Dequindre Road, south of Hamlin to Auburn Road. The committee was going to take a look at this site.  He mentioned there were six or eight sections which would finish up this area.  His opinion is to finish this portion before we complete the 24 Mile Road section south where there are few residents.

Mr. Cowper suggested getting some photos of this area and discussing it at the next meeting.  

Mr. Freeman stated this is going outside of our community.  Mr. Breederland stated no, that is semantics to him.  Mr. Freeman agreed, but there is no school there.  Ms. Weitzel stated there is a park.  Mr. Breederland is promoting more of Dequindre than that of Hamlin.    
Mr. Breederland further mentioned as a new project, he questioned of any updates on Shelby Road between 22 Mile and Mound Road on the east side.  Ms. Vaglica stated that Visteon is going to give the right-of-way and needs to be added to the project list.  She also stated there are projects from last year that were not completed that need to be re-added to this year’s list.  Mr. Cowper will add to the next meeting the 2011 project review.   
NEW BUSINESS

Mr. Cowper brought up a discussion of how to notify residents/homeowners of new projects.  This is an important process.  He suggests we come up with a generic letter to be approved by the committee.  Ms. Vaglica stated she was to be doing that.   We also need to come up with a process of mailing those letters.  Ms. Vaglica stated that their office can also handle the mailing of those notices, but questions who is notified, the property owners or also adjacent property owners.  Ms. Vaglica stated that it may be done on a case-by-case basis.

Mr. Cowper stated he would also like some discussion, regarding adding the projects to the website and contacts with the committee members email addresses also.  

CORRESPONDENCE
Mr. Cowper received correspondence from Mr. Baas stating at 21 Mile Road south of Hall Road there is a major 5-lane highway entryway into the township and there isn’t a sidewalk.  He will speak with him regarding this later this evening.
ADJOURNMENT

MOTION by Viar, supported by Freeman, to adjourn.
Motion carried.

The meeting adjourned at 6:03 p.m.







___________________________________







Craig Cowper, Chairman
cn
